TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON CONSERVATION-LAKE COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING

AUGUST 9, 2018

7:00 PM

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM

DRAFT MINUTES

Present: Peter Zawisza, Joe Carbonell, Anita Guerin, and Wes Jenks.

Absent: Danielle Holmes, John Purple, and Martin Podskoch

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Chairman Zawisza at 7:07 p.m.

Seating of Alternates: None

Approvals:

a) Minutes of Regular Meeting: August 9, 2018- A motion was made by Mr. Jenks seconded by Mr. Carbonell, to approve the minutes with no changes to be made. Voted 4-0.

Communications and Liaison Reports: Chuck Lee reviewed the grant awarded to the commission and stated that Anchor and their site work can be taken from the grant amount for the commission. The Town Manager asked to research the price range for Steve Trinkus to come and take over the project. There was a rough estimate budget for Anchor and the project of \$15,000. A suggestion was made to get bids from other low impact development engineers for the project, so there could be more options besides Steve Trinkus. If the commission were to switch from Anchor to Steve Trinkus, or another low impact development engineering company, there could be a substantial amount of money saved for this project. A suggestion was made for the chairman of the commission to write a letter expressing a recommendation for either Steve Trinkus or another low impact development engineering company to be placed on this project and for Anchor to be removed.

Public Remarks: None

Plan Review: None

Watershed Projects/ Federal Funding Update: Tim Smith from Water Pollution Control investigated the sewer problem and figured out that the storm water was going into the sewer instead of the sewer water going into the storm drainage. The company will scope the sewer line

and the water line to find the problem area. A suggestion was made to find out which houses around the lake are still using sceptic systems.

Old Business

- a) Sub-Committee Report on Education: An article about the newly found invasive plant around the lake will be drafted for the next Events magazine from the commission. The Friends of the Lake is nearly finished with their website.
- **b)** Advisory Panel Update: There will be a meeting on Monday.
- c) Lake Smart Program Sub-Committee Update: The town brochures need a final approval before going to the printers. There will be 1,500 copies printed.

New Business: There was a letter to the editor in the Rivereast by Priscilla Conners asking for recognition for lowering the algae count in the lake and asking the community to send money, so she can buy three more devices she used to lower the algae in the lake. These claims could cause some problems and mislead the citizens of the town. A week later the lake experienced its highest algae count in years. Ms. Conners's claims were refuted the next week by the algae count. A suggestion was made to write a rebuttal letter refuting the claims and write a letter to Inland/Wetlands department about placing foreign objects, like the device Ms. Conners used, into the lake. Mr. Hall will write a letter to Mr. DeCarli to bring forth the issue to the Inland/Wetlands Department. The cleaning of the catch basins is still being discussed and it was stated that there may be budget restrictions for the cleaning. There was a suggestion to send Mr. Maniscalco and Dean Michaelson an inquiry why the catch basins are not being cleaned and to see if it could be outsourced. There was some discussion on what the lake closure procedures should be and how to better inform the public that the lake is closed.

Public Remarks: None

Adjournment: Ms. Guerin made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Jenks, at 8:21 p.m. Motion passed by a vote of 4-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Katrina Aligata

Recording Clerk.